

Randall J. Zromkoski Craig R. Van Schouwen Jeffrey S. Wrage Ethan S. Lowe

Scott R. Bozik Angelica C. Schultis Nathan D. Vis Colby A. Barkes

## OF COUNSEL

Duane W. Hartman David L. Hollenbeck Kingsley G. Regnier Patrick Lyp

Quentin A. Blachly (1934 -1997) James S. Bozik (1935 - 2012) Glenn J. Tabor

(Retired)

56 Washington, Suite 401 Valparaiso, IN 46383 219.464.1041 219.464.0927 fax

> Merrillville Office 219.738.2824

Fort Wayne Office 260.459.3288

## Blachly, Tabor, Bozik & Hartman, LLC

January 6, 2017

## VIA EMAIL

Board of Falling Waters Conservancy District

Attn: Pete Kovacik Rich Arnold Mike Berta

Dear Board:

Please find attached an Order of the Court which officially lowers the Exceptional Benefits Tax from \$2,206.00 to \$200.00 effective January 1, 2017. This is indeed good news for the Freeholders of the Falling Waters Conservancy District. I should note, it may be prudent for Freeholders should they have a mortgage on their property, to present this to their mortgage holder to potentially diminish the amount necessary to be escrowed for property taxes for 2017.

Beyond the above, I also note that earlier this week the Court filed an Order officially terminating the receivership. This effectuates the transfer of authority back to the Falling Waters Conservancy District Board over the District. The receiver has been notified he has thirty (30) days to compile a final accounting and deliver same to the Court. We will also receive the books, accounting records, and disbursement of existing funds in this same time period. Lastly, it is necessary for us to meet to put forward a resolution authorizing the Board and a local bank to again act as the financial institution for the Falling Waters Conservancy District. To that end, please note we have set Friday, January 13, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. for a very brief public meeting to occur at the Lakes of the Four Seasons Fire Department, 745 W. 275 S, Hebron, Indiana. Please forward this letter to the Freeholders of the District with the attached Court Order to advise of this good news.

Sincerely,

BLACHLY, TABOR, BOZIK, & HARTMAN

By:

Nathan D. Vis ndv@btbhlaw.com

NDV:cd Enclosure